
Summary of Bill:


Assembly Bill 855 – Under current law, the Department of Natural Resources designates one weekend a year where people do not have to have a fishing license or pay a fee to fish on the waters of Wisconsin.  Assembly Bill 855 requires the Department to designate an additional free fishing weekend during a winter month.





Fiscal Effect:


A fiscal estimate prepared by the Department of Natural Resources indicates there will be no state fiscal effect for Assembly Bill 855. 





Supporters Message:


Assembly Bill 855 will allow people to try ice fishing for free on one weekend a year.


This Legislation may stimulate interest in fishing, which may increase license sales. 





Opponents Message:


No one testified or registered against AB 855. 





Key Supporters:


Representative Ann Hraychuck (author), Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, Wisconsin Wildlife Federation. 





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 855, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:


On March 31, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Fish and Wildlife recommended passage of AB 855 on a vote of 9-0 (Meyer, absent). 





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Michael Bruhn; Office of Rep. Scott Gunderson (6-3363)
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